
VETERAN’S MEMORIAL COMMITTEE 

Meeting of the Veterans Memorial Committee was held on April 29, 2024 at Wallingford Town Hall, 
Room 205. Chairman Ruth Palmer called the meeting to order at 1900. There were 6 members and 2 
guests present.  
 
Due to internet issues on the Secretary’s part, minutes from last meeting were not available, so will be 
voted on at next meeting. 
 
Secretary reported that all is in process; George Messier said Public Works notified; sound system needed 
from Town Hall; will call for cart from Blue Hills; Ray Rys asked if Bob Devaney could have military 
vehicles again, Chairman Ruth will contact him. 
 
Press release reviewed and Secretary will send out to newspaper outlets; Roz Gallagher also mentioned 
Patch, which Secretary will look into. 
 
George said that someone called his office and complained about condition of flags in cemeteries; 
discussion. 
 
George updated on Vietnam Veterans service being done by Lt. Governor’s office; at this point in time it 
looks like it will include deceased Veterans as well. 
 
Town Councilor Chris Regan, who will be our guest speaker, stopped in to speak for a few minutes. 
Councilor Regan was a Private in the US Marine Corp. 
 
Next meeting is May 6, 2024 
 
Meeting adjourned at 1943 after a moment of silence for departed members. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Elise M. Gallup 
Secretary 


